
Village of Glendale 
~ Proclamation ~ 

 

THE RECOGNITION AND APPRECIATION OF RALPH J. 
“BUTCH” BROERMANN’S FAITHFUL SERVICE TO THE 

VILLAGE OF GLENDALE   

Whereas,   Ralph J. “Butch” Broermann has been a faithful and loyal employee of the Public 

Works Department of the Village of Glendale for 37 years,  initially hired in June 1970 thru 
February 1978 and rehired with the Village March 4, 1981 until retiring March 31, 2010, and 

Whereas,  Butch has deep roots in Glendale, having been born at Maple Knoll on May 1, 

1951 and moving with his parents and siblings to 136 West Sharon Avenue, Glendale, Ohio in 
1958 and that this residence continues to be the home of his mother, Mary Broermann, and 

Whereas, Butch married Cynthia and together they have raised three lovely daughters, 

Kathleen, Melissa and Deborah in neighboring Springdale and are enjoying their beautiful 
granddaughter, Ella, and 

Whereas, in spite of Butch suffering a severe work related leg injury in June 1999, he 

attended rehabilitation and returned to work in April, 2000, and 

Whereas, Butch was a Crew Leader and responsible for keeping Glendale streets and 

sidewalks clear of snow in winters, maintaining parks in summers, and providing many 
essential public works services to Glendale residents, and 

Whereas, Butch has trained many new employees during his 37 years and was always 

available, on time and in neat uniform and, 

Whereas,  Butch’s 37 years of knowledge made him a valuable and vital member of the 

public works department of the Village of Glendale. 

Therefore,  be it Proclaimed by the Village of Glendale, Ohio; 

That the Village of Glendale Mayor, Council and Employees sincerely thank you for 37 
years of service and dedication as a valued employee.  You are a familiar face that will be 

missed and always remembered.  We sincerely wish you and  
Cynthia a well earned retirement.  May God bless.  

 

Proclaimed:  March 31, 2010    

______________________________ 
      Joseph C. Hubbard, Mayor 

This Proclamation was prepared by Administrative Assistant Phyllis DePeel 


